Minutes of Hathern Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 8th April, 2024 at 7.30 p.m.
in Hathern Village Hall.
Present: Councillors Clayton, Smith, Bennet, Fuller and Farmer, Mrs. Spencer – clerk, six
                 members of the public, County Councillor B. Newton and Borough Councillor#                       
                 Jadeja.
Apologies:
                 These were received from Councillor Murdoch.
Declarations of Interest:
                  None were declared.
Police Matters:
                   Over the last 6 weeks there has beem two vehicle theft crimes on Nightingale Avenue
                    and Goodacre Road.
To receive any reports/comments from District and County Councillors:
                    Councillor Newton reported that she has been attending Beat Surgeries with the local    
                    Police.  She also reported that there is to be a road closure on Wide Lane from 17th
                   April for three days.
Public Participation:
                    A resident asked  if we could ask Grounds Maintenance Contractors to be a little 
                   more considerate when cutting the cemetery especially around the headstones
                   as some are being damaged.  The issue of the Right of Way at the weir at Zouch
                   is still being looked into by LCC and we await a response.   Some of the osier beds have 
                   been cut down at Zouch – possibly something to do with Zouch Bridge works.
                   The track down the allotment field is very muddy and the pot holes need filling
                   In with gravel – this issue to be on the next F. & GP agenda.  It was reported that
                   members of the public are walking into the allotment field, it was suggested that
                   a notice be put up to say no access.  Access only for allotment holders and members
                  of the Wildlife Group.  This to be another item for the next F. & GP meeting.
                   The Minutes of the last meeting were signed as a true record.
HPC Property and Assets:
    GM Tenders:
                   These have all been signed and are in place for the next four years.
    Wildlife Group – Verges:
                   LCC have given permission for the verge outside the allotments to be turned 
                   Into a wildflower verge going from Lammas Drive to the allotment gate and the other 
                  side of the gate to the 30 m.p.h.. sign,  We are to let our contractors know about 
                  change and ask them not to cut the grass until October when it is cut and raked of
                  all vegetation.  They are to cut round the edge of the areas approximately half a 
                  mower wide when the other verges are cut.  We are to purchase 8 signs that will be
                  placed on the wildflower areas.  The cost of these signs are £74.88 + VAT.  This 
                  expenditure was approved.
    Asbestos – Hathern Park and Allotments;
                  This work has been completed.
Policy Reviews:
  Litter Picking:
                    This is more of a guidance document than a policy so there are no amendments.
Daisy Bank;
   Jubilee/Memorial Seat:
                    This project is nearing completion.  We are to decide the wording for the plaque
                    and get that made .  Councillor Smith is in the process of getting quotes for a stand
                    to be made for siting the plaque.  Councillor Smith was thanked for overseeing this
                    project.  A rowan tree was planted on the site as the location is Rowan Avenue.
                    When the project is completed it is our intention to have an opening ceremony.    
  Wildlife Group;
     Daisy Bank Inspection:
                    The tree surgery work on Daisy Bank has not yet been carried   out by LCC has the 
                    ground is water logged.   Councillor Clayton is to contact MRA regarding damage thst
                    has ben done on Daisy Bank i.e. broken fence, collapsed wire fence  and other matters.
                   A  cherry tree has been planted in the new cemetery and also a horse chestnut.
                   Adjacent to the Jubilee area an orchard has been planted.
Planning |Matters:
                    No outstanding applications.

Website:
  Cuttlefish Redesign:
                The Government has suggested that all websites have the e-mail address gov.uk.
                We agreed to change our e-mail address.  This change will be paid for by the 
                Government for 2 years.  The clerks e-mail address will have to be changed.
Financial Matters:
  Accounts for payment:
                 The following accounts were approved and cheque drawn:
                 Broxap                                      2 new benches                                         2257.20
                MRA                                           Jubilee area                                               2757.60
                M. & BG Ltd                              Contract work                                             797.50  
                MRA                                           Contract work                                             551.68
                MRA                                           Contract work                                             551.68
                JS LTd                                          Asbestos removal                                       474.00
               K.Lawson                                    Gardening work                                          471.99
               Hathern Library                         Delivering Herald                                        130.00
              Hathern Library                          Donation 23/24                                        1500.00   
              M. & BG Ltd                                Contract work                                              797.50
              C. Betts                                        Asset work                                                    520.00
              C. Betts                                        Asset work – Daisy Bank                             195.00
              C. Betts                                        Purchasing /fitting new padlock                 19.48
              M. signs                                      Wildflower signs                                             89.88

Correspondence:
             Two  applications for headstones were received and approved.  A request was  received
             from a resident to get her hedge cut back which backs on to the cemetery.  She wants
             permission to do the work from the cemetery side.  Councillor Clayton is going to speak
              to the lady.  We have received an application for   co-option to the Parish Councill from
              Sarah Bradley.  This application  was discussed and it was proposed that we offer her the 
            position.  
            Meeting closed at 8.40 pm.
  
                          
              
                 
